AGENDA ITEM 45(C)ii

Geoff Raw — Chief Executive
Brighton & Hove City Council
Hove Town Hall.

14™ November 2016

Dear Geoff

I am submitting the following letter under Council Procedure Rule 23.3 to be included on
the agenda for the Environment, Transport & Sustainability Committee meeting of 29"
November 2016.

Walking back to Hangleton from Boundary Road, whether from Portslade station or after a
pleasant shopping trip, pedestrians are often forced to wait at the Pelican crossing in order
to navigate the busy Old Shoreham Road.

Often they will have purchased food and beverages, and their enforced pause gives them a
casual opportunity to discharge their waste.

Most, of course, will wait until an appropriate bin becomes available, but some will simply
allow it to fall to the ground or, more surreptitiously, gently place it over one of the adjacent
walls.

As a consequence, the area around the junction often resembles a refuse tip, and the
gardens of nearby residents pile up with litter.

| am therefore requesting that a suitable waste bin, perhaps of the ‘big belly’ variety, be
placed on the Eastern side of the junction of Old Shoreham Road and Hangleton Road.

Yours sincerely

Cllr. Tony Janio
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